
• Stateof Illinois

ENVIRONMENTAL PROTECTIONAGENCY

MaryA. Gade,Director 2200 ChurchillRoad,Springfield,IL 62794-9276

July 7, 1997 0

Mr. JimMezo
P.0. Box220
Benton,IL 62812 0

IncidentVerificationLetter
Re: Incident#971159

DearMr. Mezo:

• OnJune30, 1997 this office receivedinformationthat you or an organizationthatyou representwereinvolved
in anenvironmentalincidentwhich occurredator nearWamacon or beforeJune30, 1997. Our records
currently indicatethe involvementof 50 barrelsof crudeoil.

Your assistanceis requestedin confirming, correctingandcompletingthepublic recordsregardingthe
circumstancesof this incident. Enclosedis acopy of theillinois EmergencyManagementAgency’sreportaswe
receivedit. Pleasemakeadditionsandany correctionsasneededandreturnit within ten (10) working daysfrom
receiptof this letter. Includewith your submissiona descriptionofthe emergencyactionstakenat the,time of
the releaseand if appropriatewhatadditionalremediationhastakenplace or is planned. If cleanupanddisposal
havenotbeencompletedwhenyou submitthe10-day report, includewith this reportan estimatedtime schedule
forcompletingsuchactions. Uponcompletion,pleasesubmita final reportshowinghowcleanupanddisposal
weredone. Makeyour reply to:

Illinois EnvironmentalProtectionAgency or FAX: 217/782-1431
EmergencyResponseUnit, Mail Drop#29
P.O. Box 19276,2200 Churchill Road
Springfield, IL 62794-9276

Pleasereferto the incidentnumberin all corresponde~iceon this incident. Shouidyou haveany questions
cOncerningthe incidentverification pleasecontacttheundersignedat 217/782-3637.

Sincerely,. . 0

CharlesW. Brutlag, IncidentCoordinator

EmergencyResponseUnit

CWB:iv

cc: IncidentFile
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0 JAMES MEZO OIL CO. 0

P. 0. BOX 220. BENTON, ILLINOIS 62812 PHONE (618) 439-,

July 11~, 1997 0 .

O Mr. Charles W. Brutleg, Incider~t Coordina~’

IllInoIs Environmental Protection ~gex~cy
• Emergency Responce Unit, Mail Drop #29’ •

P. 0. Box 19276, 2200 Churchill Rd.
SprIngfield, Illinois 62791~~9276.

O Re:--- I-ncident #971159 G/3O/~.

Dear Mr. Brutleg: 0 0

According to information I have, there was approximately
75 barrels ‘of crude in the subject tank in ‘the Oèstreich
#1 tank battery. At the time the leak was dIscovered
approximately 50 ba±~x~L~há~ ~1d~ t~1~dYke ‘btfl~d
the tank battery. All that was possible was picked up by
vaccum truck and, put in the other tank, then the balance

O of that tank was emptted and transferred to other stock tank.

It appeared vandals had stomped down top of dyke and as much.
as 10 barrels may have escaped through these breaches. A
straw dam was built in near by creek and ci]. picked up by
vaccum truck from creek and, dItch leading to creek. Oil
‘dispersent was put in cr~ek and straw and peat moss scatter—
ed in areas where oil was on the ground, oil soaked straw
and peat moss have been removed and according to Well Inspecto

• Report of 7/9/97, there Is a small-amount of oil to be picked
up from pit dug inside the fire wal]. and a ditch behind the.
tank battery. We hope to have this accomplished today.

Vlrturally all of the oil has been recovered and placed in
the ajacent stock tank.

‘I beleive the clean up will be completed when the gallon or
so of oIl has been retrelved from the ditch and the hole in-
side the dyke.
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Yours truly,

James Mezo

JM/lir.
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